



<< Arrangement on deferral of class resumption>>

Dear Parents,

In response to the latest development of the novel coronavirus infection, the government has announced that the response level under the "Preparedness and Response Plan for Novel Infectious Disease of Public Health Significance" (the Preparedness and Response Plan) would be raised to Emergency Response Level with immediate effect. All schools including kindergartens, primary schools, secondary schools and special schools will resume classes as early as 2 March 2020, yet subject to further assessment.

1. Back-to-school safety measures

The school premise will remain open during the class suspension period.

School opening hours: 8:30 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. (Mon – Fri)

We will arrange sufficient teachers to look after the students who have arrived at school. We will strengthen the preventive measures in accordance with the guidelines of the EDB and the Health Department. Students should comply with following when they enter the school premise during the class suspension period.

- 1.1 Bring along the student ID card
- 1.2 Wear a surgical mask
- 1.3 Measure the body temperature and wash hands thoroughly
- 1.4 Fill in the Health Declaration Form
- 1.5 Do revision in the school hall as instructed by the duty teacher
- 1.6 Leave the school and consult a doctor immediately for suspected fever. Inform the school for any confirmed flu / pneumonia cases.
- 1.7 Isolate yourself at home for at least 14 days if you have visited China during the Chinese New Year holidays before coming backing to school.

2. Outbound travel and health condition of students

2.1 Students should fill in the health declaration form on the specified date once they are informed. Students should declare their health condition and travel history to the school honestly before the deadline for enhancing the preventive measures.

- 2.2 Please pay close attention to personal and environmental hygiene. During the period of postponement of class resumption, students should stay at home and avoid going to crowded areas. Students should not travel abroad in order to lower the risk of being infected. If outdoor activity is necessary, they are strongly advised to heighten their preventive measures such as wearing a surgical mask and wash hands more frequently so as to minimise the risk of getting infected.
- 2.3 The school campus area will be cleaned thoroughly to maintain proper sanitation at all times.

3. Latest arrangement on student learning and assessment

- 3.1 Teachers will arrange learning activities and provide academic support to students via various means so that they can study at home continuously through making good use of the diverse online resources. All the learning materials and assigned homework can be accessed on the school website no later than 10 Feb 2020. Please pay attention to the school website and E-class circular for the latest arrangement.
- 3.2 The S.6 Mock Exam which was originally held between (3 Feb 2020 5 Feb 2020) will now be rescheduled between (17 Feb 2020 19 Feb 2020) and the assessment of the remaining subjects will be conducted at home. Please pay attention to the school website for the latest arrangement.
- 3.3 The Parents' Day which was originally held on 23 Feb 2020 will be cancelled and class teachers will contact the parents to discuss how their child can further ameliorate his/her behavior and academic performance. The report card will be issued after the class resumption.

4. Latest arrangement on school activities

4.1 All activities inside / outside the school (i.e. competitions / tutorial classes) will be cancelled, suspended or postponed. All relevant arrangement will be announced in due course.

Let us pray for all students, parents, teachers, staff and Hong Kong citizens. May God bless everyone with good health and the epidemic can soon be eradicated.

Please kindly sign the electronic circular by 10 February 2020. Thank you for your kind attention.

Yours faithfully,

Chan Ka Fai (Principal)